
MINUTES OF THE WOMEN’S CLUB MEETING
SUNSHINE COUNTRY CLUB ESTATES

MARCH 17, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 9 A.M. by President, Vicky Krueger.

First-time attendees were Jan Kawecki and Lori McCurry.

Treasurer, Dee Novak, reported a beginning balance of $22,137.60 and ending balance of 
$22,225.73.  Report will be filed for audit.

An annual audit will now be done for this completed season.

Secretary, Karen Baase, read the minutes of the February 17, 2023 meeting and minutes were 
approved as read.

The scheduled events for next season are now listed.  Chairpersons are still needed for some 
events.

The Easter Cross has been built and will be placed on March 31st.  Two 6 x 6 hardwood beams 
were purchased for its construction. There will be a permanent, reinforced hole made to hold it in
the ground.

A motion was made and approved to reimburse $80.00 for the cost of having the beams milled.

The Easter Service is now scheduled for 7:30 A.M. Easter Sunday with a breakfast to follow.

Two lights in the hall now have LED bulbs which are brighter, use less electricity and should last 
for five to seven years.  A motion was made to spend a maximum of $2500 to have all lights in the 
hall and kitchen converted to LED with new covers.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

Women’s Club has the responsibility of maintaining the pool furniture.  There are three chairs 
and one lounge needing repair.

Pam Adams has developed a SEPO sanctioned Facebook Page for the community.  It is not club 
specific and is for all residents of Sunshine Estates.

Lenore Combs reported on Neighborhood Watch and thanked all who volunteered this winter 
season.   Neighborhood Watch volunteers are always needed.

A motion was made and passed to purchase three adequate and reasonably priced ice chests for 
use at the hall and pavilion.

Pam Lacy won first prize for the best pj’s at our pajama party held prior to the meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:34 A.M.

Respectfully Submitted:  Karen Baase, Secretary


